BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

BORN

MacDONALD-HILL - ... and Kaitlyn Alexis makes four, John and Donna along with big brothers Ryan, Jordan and Justin are thrilled to announce the arrival of their daughter/baby sister at St-Mary's Hospital on December 21, 2000 weighing 8 lbs. 5 oz. Saving her Mom from total male domination. Proud grandparents are Gordon and Dorothy Hill, Ronald and Gail MacDonald. Great grandparents are Robert and Eleanor Middlemiss, Hazel Hill and Edith Fisher.

MacFARLANE - Brian and Holly (née Mason) are pleased to announce the safe arrival of Kevin Brian born at Anna Laberge Hospital on December 25, 2000 weighing 7 lbs. 6 oz. A little brother for Dale, Rachel and Julie. Proud grandparents are Betty MacFarlane and John and Rosemary Mason. Tenth great grandchild for Mona Mason.

DIED

ANGEHRN, Beatrice (née Rafter) - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital in Ormstown on December 29, 2000 in her 80th year. Beloved wife of Charles Angehrn, sister of Violet (Napoleon Russell), dear aunt of Darlene Russell, Margie Patenaude, Johnny Russell, Charlean (Mrs. Luc Labrecque). Will be missed by Ruby Richer.

ARTHUR, Jennie (née Stark) - In Huntingdon on Friday, January 12, 2001, aged 94 years, passed away Mrs. Jennie Stark Arthur, predeceased by her husband William, her brother Clarence (Ruth), her sister Ruth (Charles), many nephews and nieces. Visitation was held Monday, January 15, 2001 from 2-4 and 7-9 p.m. at the Kelly Funeral Home, 19 Lake, Huntingdon, Funeral service was from Kelly's Chapel on Tuesday, January 16 at 1:30 p.m.

EDGERTON, Calvin - Peacefully at the Montreal General Hospital on January 12, 2001, aged 81 years. Husband of the late Muriel Robinson. Beloved father of Donalda (Ron), the late Richard, David (Diane), Roy (Becky) and Sharon (Hubert). Sadly missed by 10 grandchildren and 2 great grandchildren and sister, Wanda. Dear friend and companion of Muriel Sutton. Visitation Sunday, Jan. 14 from 2-5 and 7-9 p.m. at the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home, Hemmingford. Funeral Service at 2 p.m. Monday, at United Church Hemmingford. Donations in his memory may be made to Havelock Fair.

ENGLISH, Lloyd - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital, December 15 aged 87 years. He leaves to mourn his sister Una English Greer and nieces and nephews. Funeral service was held at the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home Chapel, 461 Champlain St., Hemmingford December 18, 2000 at 1:30 p.m. Donations to St-Luke's Anglican Church, Hemmingford would be appreciated.

WILSON, George Ernest - Of Huntingdon, peacefully on January 8, 2001 at the age of 85, Beloved husband of 58 years of Irene, Dearly loved father of George (Maurgo) and John (Carol), Loving grandfather of Kama, Laura, Sarah, Angela and Paul and great-grandfather of 4. Visitation on Thursday, January 11 from 7-9 p.m. at the Kelly Funeral Home Inc., 19 Lake, Huntingdon, Quebec, Funeral service on Friday, January 12 at 2 p.m. at Kelly's Chapel. In lieu of flowers, please make donations to the Dialysis Unit, Montroal General Hospital, 1650 Cedar Avenue, Montreal, Quebec H3G 1A4. All who knew him will have fond memories of his joy of living and cheerfulness.

IN MEMORIAM

FORGET, Helen (née Baxter) - In loving memory of a dear mother, mother-in-law and grandmother who passed away 15 years ago, January 17, 1986. A silent thought

A secret tear

Keeps her memory ever dear Always remembered by her children and grandchildren

LEGROS, Camille - In loving memory of our Dad who died on January 17, 1989. *He who has gone,

so we but cherish his memory. He abides with us,

more potent, nay, more present,

than the living man'

We miss you Dad and we love you very much, Your children and grandchildren,

Debbie, Pierre, Marc, Céline, Jacob, Noah, Darlene, Nils, Joey and Kristen

STEWART, Margaret - In loving memory of a dear lady who passed away January 23, 1974. Time may pass, memories will always remain. J. Claude DeCosse

CARD OF THANKS

I would like to thank neighbors and friends for their cards, phone calls, gifts and visits while I was a patient at the Montreal General. I sincerely appreciate your kindness and encouragement.

Elizabeth Henshaw

The family of the late Edith Gardiner Smith would like to thank Dr. Vince Blonde and the nurses and staff on the 3rd Floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the loving care and support shown. Thank also to family and friends who expressed their sympathy at the time of her death. All was much appreciated.

Brian, Daphne, Sallie, Karen, Kevin, Teresa

The family of the late Kelly Campbell would like to thank everyone who expressed their sympathy at the time of his death. Your visits, attendance at the funeral, flowers, donations to the Alzheimer's Society and sympathy cards were very much appreciated and will always be remembered.

Sadly missed by Robert and Louise Nancy and Ronnie Jessie and William Colin and Claudette Timmins and Margha and their families

I would like to thank Dr. Lemieux and the nurses and staff of the Third Floor Barrie Memorial Hospital for the good care given while I was a patient there. Thanks also to friends for the cards, flowers and visits. Everything was much appreciat-

Rosealda Allen Galipeau

Our sincere thanks to Dr. Geukjian, the nurses and staff on the 3rd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for their care and compassion in helping Elli (Rinta) Smith leave this world for the next. Knowing that her care was in your hands meant so much to our family. I would also like to thank all those friends and neighbours who sent cards, visited Mum and offered their sympathy. God Bless.

Allan Smith and family

My sincere thanks to doctors, nurses and staff at the Anna Laberge Hospital for the excellent care and concern. Also to my family, neighbours, relatives and friends for prayers, cards, phone calls, visits, and food. All was greatly appreciated after so many months in the hospital

> Sincerely Thelma Brown Howick

Obituary

Valleyfield funeral service held for Mrs. Ethel Crook, 98

It was with great sadness that the Valleyfield community marked the passing on a muchloved resident on Saturday Jan. 6.

Ninety-eight-year-old Ethel Crook passed away peacefully January y3 in the Suroit Regional Hospital in Valleyfield after a brief ill-

Beloved wife of the late Thomas Crook, Ethel was born in Huntingdon on April 9, 1902. the daughter of the late George McCracken and Isabell Sadler.

Following their marriage, Tom and Ethel lived in Valleyfield, and were blessed wit three children, Joyce, George and the late Allan

Following the death of her husband 11 years ago, Ethel became a resident in Pauline Leroux's home on Dufferin Rd.

Funeral services were held on the morning of January 6 at St. Mark's Anglican Church, Valleyfield, with Rev. Odette Peron officiating. Many family friends offered condolences and attended the service along with relatives.

Sympathy is extended to daughter Joyce (Bill Smith), son George (Joyce), eight grandchil-dren, 25 great-grandchildren, and four greatgreat-grandchildren. She was a devoted and loving "Nana" to them all.

Interment will take place in Huntingdon in the spring

(EMJt)

Thank-You



Bertha & Romain Ménard

Following the deaths of Mrs. Bertha Ménard (née Gibeau) on December 17, 2000 at the age of 84 years and the death of Mr. Romain Ménard on January 4, 2001 at the age of 83 years the family wishes to thank everyone who expressed their sympathy at the time of their deaths by their visits to the funeral parlour, cards, flowers, donations, mass offerings and attendance at their funerals. The family, also wishes to thank the staff at the Anna Laberge Hospital for the good care given to Mrs. Menard and also to the staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the good care given to Mr. Ménard. Please consider these thanks as personal.

